
P~

G GJ

( 'YA /f

(201) 833-3700

*i . 330 NEwAnx.POMPwN TURNPIKE

NQuannath POMPwN PU WS, N. J. Ouu

Eamnship

July 12, 1982

Ms. Mia Campbell, Radiation Specialist
United States Nuclear
Regulatory Commission
Region 1
631 Park Avenuo
King of Prussia, Pennsylvania 19406

Dear Ms. Campbell:

The local Health Department staff appreciates the
expeditious manner in which you dispatched Inspector
Nicolosi from your office to confirm three (3) low level
" hot spots" found near a railroad siding north of the
old Pompton Plains railroad station (owned by New York-
Susquahanna and Western Railroad Corporation) .

Inspector Nicolosi also surveyed the area east of
Rt. 23 and to the rear of Plains Plaza shopping center.
Findings in this area were nagative. It is my under-
standing that soil samples collected from the three (3)

,

low level " hot spots" will be analyzed at the laboratory
I to determine the radioactive element and these findings

|
will be shared with the local Health Department staff.

When all of the above data is completed, we would
appreciate having an opportunity to provide input into
the planning and final solution of this matter.

Thank you.

Sinedrely,
/ 3-

( Frank F' patrick
l Health .fficer

FF/mwp

cc: Frank Cosolito
Acting Chief
Bureau of Radiation Protection
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